July 29, 2022

Minutes- Board of Town Trustees

Town of Norwood Park

County of Cook, State of Illinois

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL PRESENT ABSENT
T. Lupo Supervisor X
F. Salinsky Clerk X
T. Nasca Trustee X
P. Alongi Trustee X
D. Stefanowicz = Trustee X
S. Wyda Trustee X

As the first order of business Supervisor Lupo entertained a motion to dispense with
the reading of the minutes of June 24, 2022 and except them as presented. Trustee Alongi
moved, Trustee Stefanowicz seconded the motion to dispense with the reading of the
minutes of June 24, 2022. Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously
carried.

Trustee Wyda moved, Trustee Nasca seconded approval of expenditures. Town
Fund, Road & Bridge and G.A. Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion
unanimously carried.

Public Comment:
None

Supervisor’s Report:

General Assistance: 0 case, 0 person, 0 pending
Application for G.A.: 0
Human Services referrals 0

Supervisor Lupo informed the Town Board we have no G.A. cases and have none
pending.
Supervisor Lupo also informed the Town Board that there was a hit and run and a light pole
was knocked down on Bryn Mawr & Manor Ln. Edison was notified. Also, branches were
picked up in the unincorporated area after the last storm.



Committee Reports:
Trustee Wyda reported 4 cab books were sold for the month of July.

Old Business:
Supervisor Lupo and the Town Board discussed National Night Out.
The township will be sponsoring,
Photo Booth
Police Car Combo
Carousal Jump Around
71ft. Vertical Obstacle Course
Dual Lanes Obstacle Course
Cotton Candy Machine
Supervisor Lupo and the Town Board also discussed The Township Enrichment
Camp and more kids signing up for the camp. Trustee Nasca moved, Trustee Alongi
seconded to grant $2,000.00 more for the additional kids signing up. Supervisor Lupo
called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

New Business:
None

Assessor’s Report:

Assessor Karns informed the Town Board that Norwood Park Township will close
for appeals on August 2, 2022.

Highway Commissioner’s Report:

Commissioner Rogawski informed the Town Board that the amended budget passed
enabling us to move forward with the Bryn Mawr sewer project as soon as the strike by the
loc al 150 Operating Engineers ends.

We received some pot hole requests that were taken care of. Street repair was also
completed at Washington & Gregory.

A street light pole was knocked down on Bryn Mawr. Norwood Park Township
Street Lighting District has been informed.

We received a dead opossum call. Even though we don't handle animal control, I
went out anyway but it was gone. Perhaps it was just playing possum.

Scheduled Meetings:
Friday, August 26, 2022 At 6:30 P.M. — Monthly Fiscal Meeting




Trustee Round Table Discussions:
None

A motion was made to adjourn by Trustee Nasca, seconded by Trustee Stefanowicz.
Supervisor Lupo called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

9 '
Frances Salinsky
Clerk



